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Bellerby Parish Council Emergency Committee
The Meeting of Bellerby Parish Council Emergency Committee was held in the Memorial Hall on Monday 21st October 2019 at 7:30pm

The meeting was attended by:

The clerk Lynn Watkinson.
Councillors Hutchinson, Chilton, Scriven & Travell
Judith Bromfield representing 2 Ridings was present
Members of the public were present.

Procedural Matters

1. To Note Apologies and Reasons for Absence.

RESOLVED: to note all apologies and approve all reasons for absence.

2.  “To receive disclosures of personal and prejudicial interest from the Committee on matters to be considered at the meeting. 

None
3. To approve the minutes of the last meeting

RESOLVED: to approve the minutes as a true and accurate record of the meeting; signed and dated by the Chair.

4. Public questions, comments or representations (limited to 10 minutes)

None
Business Matters

5. To receive information on the ongoing issues, including Clerks Update and decide actions where necessary

Cllr Hutchinson read through the Clerks Update. 

The Leyburn Resilience Group meeting has been rearranged for 24th October 2019 at 6:30pm in Thornborough Hall.
The Clerk can attend.

As Leyburn Life are unable to include information on a regular basis a manual insert would be considered at a local level.

6. To discuss the implications of displaced re-directed water and potential damage arising from any works
Insurance companies are reporting that legislation is increasing around the issue of redirected water causing flooding of other properties. People are advised to be vigilant of the consequences if they divert water.

A discussion had been held on redirecting the water from the beck to the mill race at the time of the second flood but people must be warned in advance if this is done so the water levels can be monitored.

The legal team of insurance companies have the option to sue if the flooding is caused by negligence.

Clerk to contact David Jeffels for his advice on the legislation.

7. To consider the insurance implications of the flood

McClarrons Insurance are working with local agencies to try to get money released to help householders with flood protection measures. Insurance companies are now using the LexisNexis flood system to identify flooded properties so people are advised to report flooding even if they do not intend to make a claim.
The government’s FloodRe scheme can also be accessed for insurance for flood affected properties.

8. To discuss the work carried out by each team of the Emergency Committee and decide follow up actions where necessary

TwoRidings have held 3 coffee mornings to offer advice to residents. More were planned.
Identification of the properties on Mill Lane was complicated and old maps would need to be accessed to determine the extent of the Lane.

An application for funding from Richmondshire District Council to repair walls and culverts would be submitted once the fund becomes active.

9. Exchange of views and ideas

It was noted that the Beck at Bellerby Falls seems to be getting wider and eroding the bank so more water is flowing into the Mill Race. This will need to be looked at as part of the Section 19 study.

10. To decide the date of the next meeting
18th November

Meeting Closed 8:15pm

For further details and documentation please see the website: http://www.bellerbyvillage.com/#/council
Clerk Lynn Watkinson - email bellerby.pc@gmail.com
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